
 
 
Notice to Body Art Licensees 

6/30/2023 

 

Dear Licensees: 
 
HB 2125 authorizes the Board to create and issue charitable event permits and demonstration permits 
with the Body Art Act. The legislation goes into effect on July 1, 2023. HB 2125 also requires the Board to 
adopt, on or before December 31, 2023, rules and regulations necessary for the charitable event permits 
and demonstration permits.  
 
Until such regulations are enacted, there is no legal process for obtaining demonstration permits or 
charitable event permits from the Board. Therefore, every individual who wants to provide body art 
services by way of a demonstration permit or charitable event permit must wait until the Board has 
adopted regulations, including the necessary forms for application, authorized by HB 2125. 
 


